@ CORNERSTONE

Engineering and Land Surveying, PLLC
90 Crystal Run Road, Suite 201 * Middletown, NY « 1094] » (877) 294-9070 « Fax: (845) 692-5894

September 27, 2013

Susan Edwards, P.E.

Chief, Remedial Section D

Remedial Bureau E

Division of Environmental Remediation
12th Floor

625 Broadway

Albany, NY 12233-7017

Re:  Orange County Landfill — 2013 Annual Landfill Monitoring Reporting

Dear Ms. Edwards:

On behalf of the Orange County Department of Public Works, Division of Environmental
Facilities & Services, Cornerstone Engineering, PLLC is pleased to submit the enclosed Orange
County Landfill - 2013 Annual Landfill Monitoring Report, in accordance with New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (Department) requirements as has been performed
and reported to the Department for the past nineteen years.

As described more fully in the attached report, the July 2013 monitoring results are generally
consistent with historical conditions at the landfill.

It is our understanding that Sterling Environmental Engineering, P.C. has drafted a Site
Management Plan for Orange County which when adopted may modify the frequency and scope
of the landfill monitoring and result in the issuance of a Periodic Review Report in replacement
of the Annual Landfill Monitoring Report.

Please contact us if you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

Cornerstone Engineering and Land Su rveying, PLLC

G i Badeee e dida

Timothy R. Roeper, P.G. Magdalena Mendola
Senior Hydrogeologist Project Manager
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Attachments: Orange County Landfill — 2013 Annual Landfill Monitoring Report

Cc: Pete Hammond, DEF&S
Mark Millspaugh, Sterling Environmental
Brad Borquist, DEF&S
Michael J. Cruden, P.E., NYSDEC (w/o attachments)
Benjamin A. Conlon, ESQ, NYSDEC (w/o attachments)



